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COMMUNIQUE 
 

ISSUED BY THE 
CHRISTIAN COUNCIL OF GHANA (CCG) AND THE 

GHANA CATHOLIC BISHOPS’ CONFERENCE (GCBC) 
ON WEDNESDAY MAY 5, 2021 

 
GREETINGS 
 

Dearly beloved citizens of goodwill resident in Ghana, please receive warm greetings from the 
Christian Council of Ghana (CCG) and the Ghana Catholic Bishops’ Conference (GCBC) in the name 
of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. 
 
PREAMBLE 
 

We, the leaders of the Christian Council of Ghana and the Ghana Catholic Bishops’ Conference, 
held our annual Joint Meeting at the Saint James Catholic Church, Osu, Accra, on Wednesday 
May 5, 2021. We used the opportunity to hold an Ecumenical Service to pray for Christian unity, 
the wellbeing of the Government and people of Ghana and reflected on how to abide in Christ as 
a nation in order to have sustainability of strength and not wither away (John 15:1-10).  
 
In our joint meeting, we discussed matters of both Church and National interests. We deem it 
appropriate as Christian Leaders to speak to and bring the following issues to the attention of the 
Government and people of Ghana, especially to members of our Church communities.  
 
COMPLIANCE WITH CODE OF CONDUCT IN MISSION SCHOOLS 

We, the leadership of the CCG and GCBC, have followed with keen interest the discussions about 

the authorities of Wesley Girls Senior High School, who allegedly prevented a student from 

fasting in the ongoing Ramadan. We have discussed the issue prayerfully and have studied the 

various press statements that some stakeholders have released on the matter.  

We wish to endorse the position of the Methodist Church Ghana, which they succinctly outlined 

in their May 4, 2021 Press release, and reiterate that the decision of the Wesley Girls Senior High 

School authorities on fasting is purely in the interest of the students.  

The leadership of CCG and GCBC, therefore, wish to state that we took strong exception to the 

directives of the Ghana Education Service issued in their press release on May 1, 2021, which 

stated that: 

 










